Peter Cambridge

29 Apr 1929 - 15 June 2010
“An Englishman called Cambridge who lived in Wales”

I first contacted Peter Cambridge many years ago to talk about his days at Lotus. He told me that I was the first person to contact him about Lotus which surprised me. Peter invited me to his home to talk about his time at Lotus and we became firm friends. Peter was by his own admission a mature student. Peter had worked at Bristol Cars and showed me his design drawings. I was surprised and delighted that he had kept virtually all of his design drawings from his different projects and had a huge range of Lotus items. 
Peter together with Rob Hickman and John Frayling were the “Boys from Ford” who had been headhunted by Colin Chapman to work on the Lotus Elite. The “Boys” moonlighted from Ford to work on the Elite and there must have been some blind eyes turned at Ford to allow this to happen. Peter designed the 1957 Lotus Motor Show stand and built a scale model of the stand to show Colin Chapman the design. Peter exploded the myth that the design of the Elite dashboard was the car in side profile. It was just Peter’s logical layout for the instruments and was pure coincidence that it did indeed look like the side profile of the Elite.

Following on from the Elite Peter returned to the aircraft industry and worked in the USA. This led to Peter working for Bell Aircraft as project designer for the Bell Jet Ranger helicopter, the most successful commercial helicopter. He told me that the Jet Ranger was his only design to make it into production with no changes.

Colin Chapman called Peter back to Lotus in the mid-sixties to work on the Elan Plus2 and the Europa. 
Peter returned to the aircraft industry again working for companies such as Beagle Aircraft. Eventually Peter became head of the Design Centre for Wales.

Peter was enthusiastic about Lotus and joined in and became a keen supporter of Club Lotus and Club Lotus Avon in particular as well as Club Elite. He really enjoyed attending Lotus events and dinners, meeting up with old friends and making new ones and was always helping people with research for books and articles.

 I have fond memories of good times with Peter. Only his recent ill health prevented him from attending events and meetings and he always sent his apologies when unable to attend. I will miss my regular chats with Peter, especially on Lotus nights; he was a good friend of mine and will be sorely missed.
